
Highland Park Herald 

A publication of Highland Park UMC 

1619 South Park Avenue 

Dothan, AL  36301 

 

Church office:  334-792-8870 

Clint’s Cell:   334-805-6390 

 

Rev. Clint McBroom, Pastor 

DEADLINES 

 Newsletter: 5 p.m. 3rd Thursday.  

Bulletin: 4 p.m. Wednesday.  

Prayer list has no deadline.   

E-mail to office@hpdothan.com  

Our Extended  
Church Family 
Edith Bennett 
Mary Emma Calhoun* 
Kenny Carter* 
Drue Chisholm* 
Donna Crozier* 
Gail Dalton* 
Eddie & Julie Deshazo* 
Robert Dowling* 
Mary Downing* 
Aimee Jewel England* 
Gloria Fleming 
Lee Fletcher* 
Sandy Gassaway 
Chris Givens* 
Wendell & Betty Guillory 
Megan Harrell* 
Jeff Hughey* 
Dick Jinnette* 
Abbey Johns 
Kristie Marshall* 
Danielle Melvin* 
Laura Minick* 
Luke Odom* 
Jonathan Rice* 

Marty Robbins* 
Sue Robinson* 
Cathy Sharp* 
Karen Sims* 
Frank Slaughter* 
Jane Thompson* 
Zadie Grace Ward* 
Albert & Charlotte Watkins* 
Brandy Adams-Wigham* 
Walter Winfield 
Michael Zorich 
 
 
 
 
Deployed Service Members  
Jacqueline Brown 
Travis Turner 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Prayer Requests 
Jackie Turner - home 
Nona Hutto - home 
Ann Givens - home 
Joseph Traylor - Linda Pulliam’s 
grandson  
 

 
Our Church Family 
 

Pete Albright* 
Sally Avant* 
Susan Bright* 
Pat Brown* 
Carmen Broxson* 
J.C. & Fran Clements* 
Annette Farmer* 
Mary Freeman* 
Marsha Graham* 
Zanatta Hagan* 
Nona Hutto* 
Mary Jean Jackson* 
Phyllis Oliver* 
Maureen Ward* 
Betty Watson* 
Jewel Whitehead*   
  

Remembering . . . in thoughts and prayers 

 

OUR MISSION IS TO MAKE     
 JESUS-FOLLOWERS WHO  

  LOVE GOD, LOVE ONE ANOTHER,                           
AND SERVE THE WORLD 

Come make a Friend for life at Highland Park United Methodist Church, Dothan, AL                                      March 2020 

Celebrate the Living Savior! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jesus said, “Give and it will be given to you.  A good measure, 
pressed down, shaken together and running over, will be poured into 
your lap.  For with the measure you use, it will be measured to you.” 
Luke 6:38 NIV. 

We are in the season of Lent and while it is a time of giving up something, it can 
also be a time of giving to something or someone.  It is also a time of preparation. 
It is a time of asking the Lord to prepare our hearts to receive from Him.   

We can receive from Him spiritually, physically, and mentally.  We can grow 
closer to him as we abstain from those things that would keep us from him.  And 
we can grow closer to Him as we give ourselves to Him, to His church and to  
others. We can grow in wisdom as we meditate on His Word.   

If we are grieving we can give Him our grief.  If we are worried we can give Him 
our worries. If we are in trouble financially we can give to someone who is worse 
off than we are and Jesus will bless us.  We cannot out give God in whatever way 
we give. 

Let the Holy Spirit speak to you during this time of Lent.  Discern what he would 
have you to do as you grow closer to Jesus.   

Jesus also said, “Do not store up for yourselves treasures in earth, where moths 
and vermin destroy and where thieves break in and steal.  But store up for your-
selves treasures in heaven, where moths and vermin do not break in and steal. For 
where your treasure is, there your heart will be also.”  Matthew 6:19-20 NIV. 

Ask Jesus to work in your heart during Lent. 
 

Blessings, 

Pastor Stephanie  

 

NON PROFIT ORG 

US POSTAGE PAID 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 
Highland Park Herald 
A publication of Highland Park UMC 

1619 South Park Avenue 
Dothan, AL  36301 
 

www.hpdothan.com                                            
Facebook.com/
HighlandParkUM           
Twitter.com/HighlandParkUM   
 

Church office:  334-792-8870 
Rev. Stephanie Cox, Pastor 
pastorsteph@att.net 
Stephanie’s Cell:  251-369-1149 

Ed Stuart, Minister of Music 
hpmusicmin@yahoo.com 
Cell:  334-701-6150 

Pam Colarusso, Secretary 
Secretary’s Office:  792-8870 
hpofficedothan@gmail.com 

Church family & Deployed Service Members will stay on the prayer list until told to remove them. Extended church 

family will stay for 4 weeks unless informed otherwise. 

mailto:hpumsecretary1@graceba.net


Highland Park UMC Missions 
The Soup Kitchen - 03/27 

Highland Park UMC will be providing, 
serving the meal at The Dothan Rescue 
Mission on the 4th Friday of each 
month. If you are interested in volun-
teering to help, please meet at Dothan 
Rescue    Mission between 5:20 and 
5:30 pm at the corner of Washington 
and Appletree. 

 

HPUMC Weekly Events 
 

Sunday School Classes (Sundays 9:30AM) 
 Fellowship Class  

 Wesley Holy Club Class 

Sunday Worship Service: 10:45 a.m. 

Sunday Evening Worship & Prayer Service - 
5:00 p.m. 

Wednesday Bible Study -  

12:00 - Lunch and a message, Deadline to 
sign up is at 12:00 pm on Tuesday.  Cost is $6  

Small Group  - Wednesday at 6:15 p.m.  
 

Women’s Bible Study 
 

“Women of the Bible” 
 

Highland Park Women’s Bible Study 
will meet Thursday on March 12 at 
10:00 a.m.   Our mission project for 
February was a success, we collected 
and donated clothes, shoes, socks,    
non-perishable canned and food items 
for the Houston County Community                 
Corrections Department, a work                    
release program.   
     
The month of March we will be                    
collecting items for the Wiregrass 
Hope Group “After Baby Care”               
Program.  A list of items needed are on 
table outside office.  
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Financial Status 
 
 

January  2020 
Offerings  $10,148.90 
Expenses  $13,512.68 
 
February 2020 
Offerings $9,659.01 
Expenses $12,204.31 
 

Men’s Breakfast 
 
 

The Men’s breakfast 
will be  Saturday, 
March 28 at 8:00 
a.m.     

5th Sunday Luncheon 
 

Spaghetti Lunch Fundraiser 
March 29 at Noon 

 
HP will have a Spaghetti Lunch 
Fundraiser on March 29 immediately 
following the worship service.   
All proceeds will go to the General 
Fund. 

 

 
Daylight Saving Time starts Sunday, 
March 8th. Remember to change your 
clocks one hour ahead before going to 
bed on Saturday night. 

 Bunny Cakes 

Highland Park will be selling Bunny Cakes again 

this year, the cost is $15.00. Tickets and sign-out list 

is on table outside office if you want to pick up some 

to sell or purchase. Also can purchase from Ed, 

Tammy or the church office. 


